
 

  
  

 

 

Wednesday, Sept. 27 -9th Grade Breakfast @ 7:00 – 8:00 a.m. 
 
Wednesday, Sept. 27 -9th Grade Parent Zoom Meeting @ 6:00 p.m. 
 
Monday, Oct 2nd- Friday, Oct 6th -FALL BREAK  
 
Thursday, Oct 12th & Friday, Oct 13th -Parent Teacher Conference 
 
Friday, Oct 13th -Middle School Dance 
 
Friday, Oct 27th -7th Grade Field Trip 

 

 

Parent Teacher Conferences 
 

Parent Teacher Conferences are the only time that we get to spend 
focused time with each students’ parents/guardians for the year. They 
are meant to be collaborative and informational in nature with a clear 

outcome of what each student needs to succeed heading into Q2 to finish 
the semester strong. Conferences are so critical that we always have the 
goal of 100% each year for all students and families. We believe that this 



time together is that important so we have created enough spots across 
two days for parents to attend.   

  
Conferences are also going to be student led. You student must attend the 

conferences; if they are not there, we will ask you to wait until they 
arrive or sign up for an additional spot. 

  
Sign Ups are now open for each grade level:  

6th Grade Sign Ups  
 

 

7th Grade Sign Ups  
 

8th Grade Sign Ups  
 

 

9th Grade Sign Ups  
 

 

  

 

Homework Expectations & Policies 
 

As a school, we are committed to pursuing academic rigor in and outside 
of class. The role of homework is critical at Roosevelt Prep since it is 
either preparation for the next day of learning in class or it is practice for 
what was learned in day that class. We recognize that the amount of 
homework may be a new challenge for students but we encourage them 
all to lean into it rather than try to avoid it. The effort a student shows in 
attempting homework and turning it in on time for some credit is 
recognized and does influence ultimate grades. Additionally, the 
discipline of turning in homework, even if one is not confident or still has 
questions, is academically helpful since it impacts grades so heavily. Here 
are a few key principles that we want to remind you of as we end the 
quarter: 
 

1. Homework will receive 50% credit if is it not turned in at the 
beginning of class until the next day. 

2. Homework received after the second day that it was due will 
receive 0% credit. 
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3. Homework assignments that have been missed after the 2nd 
day will not be allowed to be made up for any credit.  

  
The discipline or practice of doing and turning in homework is worth the 
effort at home from parents and students to ensure it is completed each 
night. Active homework participation helps the students academically but 
also from a grading perspective. We encourage you to remind your 
students not to get behind. 

 

  
  

  

 

 

 

Donate to Great Hearts Roosevelt Here!  
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Congratulations to Delaney Petrie on being named Roosevelts Athlete of 
the Month. Her calm leadership, excellence in the classroom, and dominant 
performances of the court make her a great representative of what it 
means to be an Ace!!  
  
We will be having a basketball interest meeting on Thursday, September 
21st during the MS lunch and HS Lyceum period. This meeting is for ALL 8th 
and 9th grade boys who are interested in playing JV basketball this winter.  
  
Follow us on Instagram @rpathleticsdept for all the latest information and 
details. 

 

 

 

Upcoming Schedule: 
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Get 'em before they are gone! Couch Wunsch has a limited supply 
left of Aces gear for sale in the athletic department. Support your 
Aces athletes by wearing your Aces gear at athletic events or just 

out in town! Purchase at the front office or contact Coach Wunsch. 
 

  
  

  



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 



 

 

The Grade Level Breakfasts serve two functions. First, we want all of our 
students to grow closer in community together. There’s no better way to 
do that than by sharing meals together. Second, this is an opportunity for 
me to ask questions to the entire grade level class to share my vision for 
their class over the year, hear from them what they’d like to see in this 

upcoming year, and for me to continue to get to know them. Then, in the 
evening, we will have a Grade Level Zoom meeting for parents so that 
we can do the same! We are intentionally trying to create opportunities 



and spaces for deeper investments and relationship between 
Headmaster and parents!  

9th grade is up next! Sign up to feed our hungry 9th graders. 

SIGN UP HERE!  
 

 

  

 

 

 

Please join us at our General PSO (Parent Service Organization) Meeting 

on Monday, September 25. Your involvement and input are invaluable 

in helping to shape the future of our school community. Together, we 

can make a positive impact on our children's education and their 

overall school experience. We look forward to seeing you there! 
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Show your gratitude and support for our dedicated educators by 

contributing to the Staff Appreciation Lunch! Your delicious homemade 

dishes or store-bought treats will make a world of difference in 

honoring our hardworking teachers and staff. Join us in creating a 

memorable and heartfelt experience as we express our thanks for their 

tireless efforts in shaping young minds. Sign up below to contribute 

and make this lunch extra special. 

SIGN UP HERE!  
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Save the date for our Middle School Glow Dance! Tickets will be 

available to purchase online for all Roosevelt Prep Middle School 

Students. It'll be a fun night of music, games, snacks, and glow sticks. 

You can sign up below to help decorate or volunteer during or after the 

dance. 

 

Purchase Tickets Here!  
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Volunteer Here!  
 

 

  

 

 

 

SIGN UP HERE!  
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My Hot Lunch Box 
The Roosevelt PSO is proud to offer a hot lunch options for all scholars 
K-9 every school day through MyHotLunchBox! 
  
M: Chick-fil-A 
T: Red Robin 
W: NYPD Pizza 
Th: Noodles and Co. 
F: Panda Express 
  
You can create your account now and order lunches through December 
15th. 
Add your child as a profile under the parent email account and select 
"Great Hearts Roosevelt, Buckeye" as school location to order. If you 
already have an account for your child, please make sure you update 
their grade level. 
You MUST place orders by 11:59am the day before to receive lunch at 
the school the following day. 
Hot lunch is an optional meal - scholars do not need to purchase and 
can instead bring their lunch from home. 



For questions, please reach out to Lindsey Amparan 
psolunch@greatheartsroosevelt.org! 

ORDER NOW- MY HOT LUNCH BOX  
 

 

  

 

 

Lunch Delivery Policy 
  

Effective NOW, the front office will NO LONGER accept 
food deliveries for students from restaurants/third-party 
vendors (ex. Jimmy John’s, Door Dash, etc.). Please note 
any outside food will not be accepted and your scholar 
will receive an emergency lunch for that day. Students 

should bring a lunch from home or order ahead from our 
PSO-sponsored lunch program My Hot Lunch Box. If a 

student forgets lunch, a parent may bring it to the lunch 
cart in the front office before 10am and the student will 

be notified. For lunches arriving after 10am, it is the 
student’s responsibility to collect it from the office 

during their lunch period or after-school. Class time will 
not be interrupted for lunch delivery. 

 

  

 

  
  

Parent Volunteer Opportunities 
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As part of the Great Hearts Roosevelt family, every single one of you are members 
of the PSO! There will be many opportunities throughout the year to offer your time 
and talent to the community. 
If you are interested in volunteering and supporting our school on campus in any 
way, all volunteers must submit their application through our secure "Raptor" 
system. The link to this can be found below.  
This applies even to volunteers who already have a fingerprint clearance 
card. 
If you would like information on our PSO, aspects of available volunteer 
options or to just add your name to our volunteer interest list please 
email our PSO President at PrepPSOPresident@greatheartsroosevelt.org 

Raptor Clearance  

 

 

  

 

 

The lunchroom runs solely on donated forks, spoons, and napkins. As of 
right now we are flying through a Costco sized box of spoons and forks. 

Unfortunately, it is not sustainable. The PSO has created a sign up for what 
they are estimating we will be using per month. Changes will be made as 

needed. These supplies will be used exclusively for the lunchroom. Please 
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sign up below to bring in a bulk box labeled "Lunchroom" to the front office. 
Other ways you can help make an impact is by reminding your scholars to 

bring their own utensils. MHLB orders will continue providing all utensils and 
condiments for their orders. If you have questions, please email Lindsey 

Amparan at psolunch@greatheartsroosevelt.org. 
 

CLICK HERE TO SIGN UP 
 

  
 

 

  

Contact Information  
  

Great Hearts Roosevelt Prep Grades 6-9 
# 623-344-8003 

M,T, Thur, F 7:15am - 3:45pm 
Wed 7:15am - 1:45pm 

  
Tony Cruz | Headmaster 

tcruz@greatheartsroosevelt.org         
       Bianca Swoape | OM 
bswoape@greatheartsroosevelt.org 
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